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Qualified Teams 

OPAL: Putting The Fun Back Into Playing League 

Teams that have already qualified for regionals, or who get qualified during the upcoming tri-cups, please read 

pages 85-95 of your team manual to make sure you understand what it takes to keep your team eligible.  Basical-

ly, you only have the first 4 weeks of this session to make changes to your roster.  The players that you have on 

your roster at the flip of the coin week 4 will be the team that you go to regionals with as long as they have 

enough scores in by the end of the session.  No substitutions can be made on your regional roster.  Every player 

on your roster must have a skill level based on at least 10 scores in the format you are advancing in.  The 10 

scores must have been earned within the last 2 years. The only scores that count are regular league, playoff and 

tri-cup scores.  Scores acquired during Summer session 2016 scores do not count towards the 10.  All players 

must play with your team at least 4 times this session before playoffs.  You must have at least 4 original mem-

bers on this session’s roster.  All players must be in good standing with the league.  We will do our best to make 

sure everyone meets the requirements, but team captains must take on the bulk of the responsibility in ensure all 

of the requirements are met.  

Online Newsletters 

For quite some time now, anyone who has provided us with an email address is receiving our weekly 

newsletters and flyers directly to their email address.  The best open rate that we have been able to 

achieve is 30%.  While we are glad that we are reaching more members with our information, we do have 

to pay for the number of emails that we send out each month.  If you are not interested in knowing what 

is going on with the league and do not wish to receive these weekly mailings,  please open up one of the 

emails and click on the link at the bottom of the page to opt out. 

Referee School Is February 6th at Rodder’s Starting At Noon 

This is a great class to attend, even if you are not interested in becoming a referee 

Please pre-register with the League office.  There is no charge.   

Just a few hours of your team to truly learn the correct interpretation of the rules. 

Please read the Official Team Manual Prior To Attending 

Thank You For Your Patience.  With the bad weather and myself being out of 

commission last week, things got really behind.  We are back on track now 

and things are as “normal” as can be expected for this time of the year. 


